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MINUTES 

August 15, 2017 
 

Members in Attendance: Deb Duran, Jim Bullock, Eileen Kinney, Joe Thome 
 
Guests in Attendance: Steve Allen, Amy Kingery, Katie Hecker, Erin Crites, Leslie 
Smith, Cynthia Hoskins Koenck 
 
Administration: 
July 2017 meeting minutes were approved (Eileen Kinney motion, Jim Bullock 
second). 
 
Problem Solving Court Evaluation: 
Amy Kingery presented an update on the 2017 Problem Solving Court (PSC) 
Evaluation which is partially funded by the Board.  The Ten Key Components of 
Drug Courts, general national research on Drug Courts and the 2012 Statewide 
Process Assessment and Outcome Evaluation was reviewed.  The 2017 Colorado 
Statewide PSC Process Assessment, Outcome Evaluation & Cost/Benefit Analysis 
started in 2016. Many steps of the process have been completed, including data 
gathering and choosing sites for Cost/Benefit Analysis.  The next steps include 
ongoing work with the data, collaborating with the Office of Behavioral Health, 
completing the analysis in January 2018 and the final report in April 2018. 
 
Colorado Collaborative Justice Conference Update: 
All session evaluations have been pulled out of the conference application and 
reviewed.  The planning committee has been integrating feedback into the 
conference plans for 2018.  Feedback will be delivered to presenters later this 
month.  The planning committee is in the final stages of choosing a hotel venue for 
the 2019/2020 conference, and has narrowed the options to two hotels. 
 
Budget Update/Funding Application: 
The Board was provided the monthly budget update.  Final fiscal year budget 
figures should be available in September.   The Board was provided the newest 
draft of the Funding Application Process.  The Board is considering creating a 
limited number of pilot projects to test the funding application in preparation for 
the process being ready for the FY2020 funding plan, and will discuss this further at 
the September meeting. 
 
Misc: 
A guest in attendance, Cynthia Hoskins Koenck, asked a question about the status 
of a treatment provider’s license.  Her question was unrelated to the business of 
the board and she was given information to assist in her in communicating with the 
proper agency. 
 
Next Meetings:  
 
Tuesday September 19, 2017 at 1:00pm at 710 Kipling St, 3

rd
 Floor 

Tuesday October 17, 2017 at 1:00pm at 710 Kipling St, 3
rd

 Floor 

 
 
 


